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Bishop Matthew of Sourozh concelebrated with
Archbishop Irénée on the Sunday of the Holy Fathers
in the Church of St. Gregory of Nyssa in Kingston,
Ontario
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 On May 28, 2023, on the Sunday of the Holy Fathers of the First Ecumenical Council, His Grace Bishop
Matthew of Sourozh, temporarily Administrator of the Patriarchal Parishes in the United States and
Canada, concelebrated with Archbishop Irénée (Rochon) of Ottawa and Canada, Orthodox Church in
America, in the church of St.Gregory of Nyssa in Kingston, in the southern Canadian province of
Ontario.

 At the Divine Liturgy, Archpastors were assisted by Archpriest Andrew Anderson, Archpriest Stelian
Liabotis, and Deacon Denis Letunovsky.



 At the end of the divine service, His Grace Bishop Matthew delivered a welcoming speech to Vladyka
Irénée, thanked the Administrator of the OCA Canadian Diocese for the opportunity to celebrate the
Divine Liturgy and for fraternal fellowship.

 As a sign of gratitude, Bishop Matthew presented Vladyka Irenaeus with a holy panagia.

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/90397/

Powered by TCPDF (www.tcpdf.org)

http://www.tcpdf.org

